




























































Community Consultation
The site was previously subject to a Planning Proposal to facilitate its rezoning from light industrial to high density residential. 
A site-specific DCP formed part of this Planning Proposal. The DCP was developed in response to the feedback received 
during the public consultation period which occurred between 28 December 2017 and 16 February 2018. The Development 
Application has been prepared in direct response to this Site-Specific DCP. 

The development application will be notified in accordance with Schedule 1 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment 
Act 1979. The application constitutes Integrated Development and will therefore be notified for a period of 28 days. Where 
appropriate, the concerns raised in the public submissions will be addressed in any responses to Requests for Information. 



Compliance with the Master Plan 

The proposal provides a number of minor variations to the Indicative Master Plan established by the Canterbury DCP. These variations are 
proposed for the purpose of providing an improved design outcome. They include the following: 

- Additional building breaks to Buildings D, E and A to facilitate the provision of additional pedestrian connections that will reduce the overall   
bulk and improve pedestrian connectivity; 

- The stepping of the southern elevation of Building C to improve the articulation of the built form. 

- The minor reconfiguration of Building E’s envelope to remove the required chamfer in the north western corner to facilitate the provision of a    
more regular floor plate that provides improved internal floor planning. 

- The minor reconfiguration of Building B’s envelope to provide a straight building alignment along the southern elevation to increase the size 
of the courtyard and maximise sightlines to the communal open space area. 

Roof Terraces 

The Canterbury DCP 2012 does not permit the inclusion of roof top terraces in a residential zone. The rationale for this control is to ensure the 
following objective is met: 

To ensure that development is of a scale that is visually compatible with adjacent buildings, the character of the area, and the objectives of   the 
zone. 

Whilst roof terraces are provided, the proposal remains consistent with the objective. The terraces are setback from the building line to 
minimise their visibility. Specifically, the rooftop balconies on Building C are concentrated along the building’s western portion and orientate 
towards the oval, ensuring they have no visibility from the streetscape. 

The roof terraces associated with Building A are also concentrated along the building’s western aspect and therefore setback from Milton 
Street in order to minimise their visibility. Further, inclusive of the terraces, the buildings comply with the height limit. In turn, the roof terraces 
will not detract from the low scale residential dwellings or contribute to an excessive bulk. 

Key Planning Considerations
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